Built Heritage Sub-Committee Report 14 August 26, 2020 56

Sous-comité du patrimoine bâti Rapport 14 Le 26 août 2020

Extract of Draft Minutes 13
Built Heritage Sub-Committee
August 11, 2020

Extrait de l'ébauche du procès-verbal 13 Sous-comité du patrimoine bâti Le 11 août 2020

Application to alter to the Booth Street Bridge, 9 Fleet Street, a property designated under Part IV of the *Ontario Heritage Act*

ACS2020-PIE-RHU-0016

SOMERSET (14)

DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with Sections 5 and 6 of the *Municipal Conflict of Interest Act*, R.S.O. 1990, c. M.50, I, Barry Padolsky, declare a potential, deemed indirect pecuniary interest on item 2 on the Built Heritage Sub-Committee Agenda 13 for the meeting of August 11, 2020:

 Application to Alter to the Booth Street Bridge, 9 Fleet Street, a Property Designated Under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act

My then firm, Barry Padolsky Associates Inc., Architects, and my current firm, GRC Architects were retained as heritage consultants by the City of Ottawa on this matter.

Member B. Padolsky did not take part in the discussion or vote on this item.

Report recommendations

That the Built Heritage Sub-Committee recommend that Council:

- Approve the application to alter the Booth Street Bridge according to plans submitted by Parsons, dated June 9, 2020; conditional upon:
 - Implementation of the conservation measures outlined in the Heritage Brief attached as Document 9 and detailed in the Rehabilitation Approach in Document 10;

- 2. Delegate authority for minor design changes to the General Manager, Planning, Infrastructure and Economic Development Department; and
- 3. Approve the issuance of the heritage permit with a five-year expiry date from the date of issuance unless otherwise extended by Council.

Anne Fitzpatrick, Planner II, Heritage Planning Branch, presented an overview of the report recommendations. A copy of the slide presentation is filed with the Office of the City Clerk. Anne Fitzpatrick and Ian Izzard, Senior Engineer, Infrastructure Projects, responded to questions.

Staff undertook to provide further information to the Councillor Brockington on whether infrastructure projects with heritage designation receive priority funding. response to a question from Councillor Brockington, staff will be providing further information on whether infrastructure projects that get designated as heritage receive priority funding.

Committee members received an email from David Flemming (Heritage Ottawa), dated August 10, 2020, in support of staff recommendations, and a copy is filed with the Office of the City Clerk.

The Committee CARRIED the recommendations as presented.